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Newsletter – March 2024 

 

Is there something different you do during the season of Lent to set it apart? Historically, Lent was a season for the 
catechumenate to prepare for their baptism during the Easter Vigil gathering. It was a season of study, prayer, spiritual 
discipline, fasting, and other practices that deepened faith and faith community participation. As the practice of infant 
baptism became the norm, the season of Lent changed a bit. Probably the most familiar part of Lent is the act of 
“giving something up” and then like New Year’s Resolutions see how long we can keep it going. It is in some way a 
sense of ‘fasting’. Some people I have known have given up things like: Brussels sprouts, liver and onions, or even     
limburger cheese (I don’t know how they made it!) Some have given up things that may be a little more difficult, like: 
chocolate, dessert, candy, cursing, or even hamburgers. I have prided myself on giving up giving things up, but then I 
realized that I failed in that one from the very beginning. 

Isaiah 58:6 reads, “Is not this the fast that I choose: to loose the bonds of injustice, to undo the thongs of the yoke, to 
let the oppressed go free, and to break every yoke?” (NRSV) What if we spent time in Lent to work toward justice. Of 
course, we may have differing opinion of what that exactly means, but I do think we can agree that justice is a good 
thing. We work to help one another be the best we can be, to dismantle obstructions that may hinder, and to            
remember that we all are better off when each of us has enough. When we put our effort toward those endeavors that 
we are gifted for and passionate about, we create energy that is then freed for creative purposes. Life as a community 
in this way almost creates something like a perpetual motion machine as the community is strengthened by the energy 
that comes from us working together in the same direction. 

Like the Isaiah text mentions, sometimes it is in “loosing” that we find the freedom to really stretch into a new reality. 
We “undo the thongs” that hold us back and we move forward with the love of God filling us that we may overflow 
that love into the world. And we move forward with each person living who they are in the community, we celebrate 
difference and realize that it spices up our life together. Like a patchwork quilt, all the pieces come together so that it 
may wrap around in an embrace of love from those who created it. 

May this Lent be a time not of burden, but one of renewal in our lives of faith and our relationships with God and with 
one another. 

 

Fasting on renewal, 

 

Pastor Scott 

A MESSAGE FROM PASTOR SCOTT 
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Wednesday Soup Suppers - 5:30 pm 

Worship Service - 6:30 pm 

A Fellowship gift we share with one another. A simple meal of soup and bread.   

Soup & Setup group have a couple people arrive at 4:30 pm to make a pot of decaf coffee and set the tables. 

 
Week Date Coordinated By Clean-Up/ Dishwashers Church Group/ Setup 

& Soup 

Lent 2 Feb 28 Dave White John & Kathy Parker Outreach 

Lent 3 Mar 6 Diane Gusa Bryan Walker Worship & Ushers 

Lent 4 Mar 13 Becky Eggleston Bill LeDuc Scouts 

Lents 5 Mar 20 Kathy Khile Paul & Julie Dusenbury Congregation 

EASTER FLOWERS - In memory or honor of loved ones 

Altar Guild will be purchasing flowering plants to adorn the sanctuary on Easter Sunday, March 31.  

Forms & Envelopes are available  

at the Opportunity Desk & on the Bulletin Board by the church office 

If you wish to purchase a plant in memory or in honor of someone, place your completed form with    

money (in the attached envelope) in the offering plate on Sunday or bring it to the office by            

Friday, March 22 / Each plant costs $15.  

PALM SUNDAY - Service March 24 at 10:00 am   

All Children are invited to line up for the Palm Processional. 

MAUNDY THURSDAY - Service March 28 at 7:00 pm 

GOOD FRIDAY - Service March 29 at 5:00 & 7:00 pm at Anacortes Christian Center, 1211 M Ave. 

EASTER SUNDAY - Service April 9 at 10:00 am 

HOLY WEEK  
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March 2, 2024—BLUE AND GOLD Banquet - 1:00 - 7:00 pm in Fellowship Hall 

March 16, 2024—Pinewood Derby - 9:00 am - 5:00 pm in Fellowship Hall 

The Blue and Gold  Banquet is a tradition. It is a celebration of the anniversary of the 

founding of the Boy Scouts of America on February 8, 1910. 

 

Pinewood Derby promotes  character development through sportsmanship by building 

wooden cars with their families. The cars are raced down a gravity-driven track. 

SCOUT EVENTS 
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UPCOMING EVENTS  
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Donut Sunday Update: 

Each month we will be doing a Donut Sunday to ease the work of Fellowship for finding volunteers to bring 

treats. We will be putting the “Donation Baskets” out on the donut table to collect money to offset the cost of 

donuts. Please fell free to donate generously.  

Soup Suppers for Lent: 

Fellowship is coordinating Soup Suppers for Lent and March dates are: 3/6, 3/13, and 3/20. Dinners are from 

5:30 - 6:30 pm in the fellowship hall followed by a short Lenten service. A coordinator from different groups in 

the church will be reaching out to volunteers to help with set up, bringing soup, and cleaning up. We look   

forward to seeing you all for the evening events.  

Church Directory Updates: 

Fellowship will post dates in the Scoop soon for upcoming dates to get your photos taken to add as a           

supplement to our 2023 in-house church photo directory. We are asking that only people who did not get 

their photos done in the 2023 edition, sign up to be added. This is not an opportunity to do a new photo. It is 

a good time for everyone to update their contact information with he church office if you have a new email 

address, phone number, etc. We will look forward to producing the supplement during the spring. 

FAST Team Service: 

We have signup sheets at the Opportunity Desk for March and April to find volunteers to greet, read, serve 

communion, host in the kitchen, and bring treats. Please sign up to help out. It takes about 10 volunteers a 

week to complete the tasks and we are happy to give instructions for new volunteers. 

Katherine Khile 

FELLOWSHIP 

PROPERTIES 

Property Work Party - 

SATURDAY, MARCH 2 at 9:00 am 

Anyone who would like to help is invited. We will be applying interior wood  

sealant. Bring 1/2” - 1” brush, drop cloth, and rag. If you have projects to         

consider for Saturday’s work party, please contact Steven Anderson, Property Chair. 
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Date                    Events In-Person Nursery Live-Stream 

Feb 4 5th Epiphany 118 5 68 

Feb 11 6th Epiphany/ Scout Sunday 144 8 100 

Feb 14 Ash Wednesday 12:00 pm 30 - - 

 Ash Wednesday 7:00 pm 35 - - 

Feb 18 1st Sunday in Lent 120 3 136 

Feb 25 2nd Sunday in Lent 119 4 64 

   

Worship Attendance 

WELCA– SEWING NEWS 

Everyone is welcome to join us! We start at 9 am until 2 pm. Bring a 

lunch and stay for the fun! We are busy  sewing and packing. We are in 

need of: 

• Small and dark bath and hand towels 

• Soap 

• Flannel and flannel sheets 

Sewing days for March - March 5th, 19th, and 26th. 

 

LWR Knitters 

Final 2023 Totals: 

Sweater/hats-208 

Sweaters-17 

Hats-2 

Year to Date: 

Sweater/hats-41 

Sweaters-1 

Hats-0 

Next Meeting - March 8th  1:00-3:00 pm 

Beginners are welcome and teaching is available.  

Great job everyone! Thanks you so much. 

Linda Anderson-POC 360-588-1730 
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Anacortes Lutheran Church 
Council Minutes for February 8, 2024 

 
Attendees: Pastor Scott, Steve Anderson, Jeaneen Brogan, Jeanette Christiansen, Don Devine, Julie Jacobson, Kathy Khile, Pat 
Carrie Smith, Michael Sullivan 
 
The meeting was called to order and Pastor opened with prayer.  January minutes were approved as submitted. 
 A welcome was given to new members Steve Anderson (Facilities), Pat Carrie Smith (Worship) and Julie Jacobson (Secretary). 
 

Treasurer’s Report: A report was submitted. Pastor read from the report that the January bank statement reflects Deposits of 
$56,756 and withdrawals of $55,203.  
 

Council Roundtable 
 

Fellowship: A report was submitted.  Kathy is working on soup supper sign-ups for both soup and clean-up.  
 

Preschool: A report was submitted.  
 

Personnel: Pastor Scott’s evaluation is complete and his new contract is signed. 
The rest of the self-evaluations by staff should be in by end of February.  
The outside door near the office may be locked and the doorbell used when Amanda is in the building by herself for safety            
reasons. 
 
Properties:  A report was submitted. Steve has looked at the wood and caulking on the outdoor windows. He noted some rotted 
caulking around the large stained glass windows as well as the interior window wood. He will look at the high end of the windows 
when there is already a lift at church during a future project. He has noted some siding that looks like it may have some rot. A plan 
is being considered.  
 
Stewardship:  As voted on at the annual meeting, there will be a designated fund created titled “Parking Lot/ Church Maintenance 
Fund” that anyone can gift money to. This will aid in knowing how much money the church may need to borrow for the parking lot 
repaving project. June is the best month to sign a contract so that the paving can be accomplished in the summer weather. Don 
and Steve will work on bids when ready. 
 
WELCA: A report was submitted. There was a decision by the WELCA Board to no longer use the service groups for clean-up after 
special events, rather there will be a request for volunteers as the need arises. 
 
Worship: A report was submitted. Pat made a motion to replace the lock for the projection closet. Discussion took place. The    
current key is for a variety of doors and occasionally items have been moved or tampered with. Keys can be distributed to those 
who need access to the closet. The motion was seconded and all were in favor.  Don will purchase the doorknob and 10 keys.  
 

There has been a request to remove the pew in the back of the Narthex. Michael made a motion to donate the pew in 1 month, 
this was seconded, after 1 abstention the motion passed. 
 

Youth: A report was submitted. There was a request to purchase a used large van. Discussion took place, involving many pros and 
cons. Don made a motion to table the purchase at this time, this was seconded, after 1 abstention the motion passed.  
Michael noted that he will miss the next 2 council meetings due to work conflicts. 
 
Pastor’s Report:  Report was submitted. 
• Lutherwood Annual Meeting – February 10, 10 am 
• Executive Director Installation 3pm 
• Lent begins February 14 (worship 12 & 7) 
• Anacortes Christian Church no longer doing benevolence cases 
• Now referring to Anacortes Family Center and Community Action 
• Bishop’s Convocation – April 21-24, Seabeck Conference Center 
• Synod Assembly – May 18 (Grace Lutheran, Des Moines) 
 
Old Business:  
• There is no update at this time on the ALC Finance Committee. Don will check in with Lane and John. The next audit is due 

2025. 
 
New Business: 

We briefly reviewed the annual meeting. Julie will send out the notes to council members as requested. 
• Jeaneen presented a request for a change in pay structure for some preschool and nursery staff. After discussion, Don 

made a motion to  increase preschool and nursery staff compensation to reflect similar local job compensation. The 
amount will be determined in coordination with COLA increases effective May 2024. Vote: 6 yes, 1 oppose, 1                
abstention. Motion passed. 

• Pastor Scott introduced a new widget tool that creates a prayer platform on a church website acting as an electronic 
prayer circle or a wall of prayer. He spoke with the salesperson and got the bid down to a flat fee of $500 with no             
additional monthly cost. It was determined this falls under the Outreach budget. Kathy made a motion to purchase this 
prayer platform ministry tool, this was seconded and all were in favor. 

• Discussion took place regarding our need for a Council President and a Council President-Elect. It was pointed out that 
the    Executive Council cannot conduct any business that requires a vote until we have at least one of the positions 
filled. 

• Lent Offerings were discussed. Offering opportunities will be at the Lenten service as well as the Soup Supper. Don 
made a   motion to give half of the Lent offerings to a charity in our Anacortes community and the other half to a charity 
outside of Anacortes after any Soup Supper expenses have been paid. The motion was seconded and all were in favor. 

Michael moved to adjourn the meeting. 
 

Our next regular council meeting will be held March 14 at 6:30 pm. Please have committee reports in to Julie no later than         
midnight on Tuesday, March 12th. 
 

The meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Julie Jacobson, Council Secretary 
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Attendees: John Parker, Pastor Scott, Anita Holzemer, Lane Phelan, Dave Bjornsen, Don Devine, Anne Barry, Kathy Khile,   
Jeanette Christensen, Jeaneen Brogan, Michael Sullivan, Dave White, and Special Guests Rosemary Walter, Roger Peckman, 
Julie Jacobson, and Pat Carrie Smith  
 
The meeting was called to order and opened with prayer.  December minutes were approved as submitted. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Budget reports and balance sheets were distributed and explained by Lane. All in all member offerings 
were down for the year, however we were able to meet our expenses. Not everything we had budgeted was spent. Lane will 
look into finding a new bookkeeper for 2024 since we have been having some issues with the current bookkeeper. 
 
Pastor’s Report: Youth Dynamics is asking for monetary support for their fundraising gala. MSP to give a $500 donation from 
benevolences. We are looking at offering a Red Cross CPR class in house. Discussion was held as to the possible need of      
developing an inclement weather policy for the church.  
 
Council Roundtable:  
 
Fellowship: A report was submitted.  
 
Outreach: No report at this time. 
 
Preschool: A report was submitted. The committee will meet next Friday to discuss fundraising to cover the behavior  

specialist costs. The preschool is considering expanding the 3 year old programming to Fridays. 
 
Personnel: Pastor Scott’s evaluation was held today. All other evaluations will be done in the spring.  
 
Properties: A new lock bar was installed in the Fellowship Hall. John will follow up with the locksmith.  
 
Stewardship: We need to look at repaving the parking lot sooner rather than later. It is getting in pretty poor shape. We may 

need to fundraise $80-100,000 to cover the cost. Discussion was held.  
 
WELCA: No report at this time. 

 
Worship: A report was submitted. 
 

Youth: No report at this time. 
 
Old Business: 

Presentation of proposed 2024 budget: Don passed out the updated budget. A final budget will be emailed out by          
Saturday to council members. We will be asking members for an increase in giving in order to make this budget. The   
budget will be available to the congregation for questions and discussion two weeks prior to the annual meeting. MSP to 
accept the budget methodology with a $580,000 budget cap. 

Slate of candidates prior to Congregational Meeting: We are still missing a candidate for President. Other vacancies still 
exist for President-Elect, Properties, Outreach, and Josephine Home representatives. A motion will be presented at the 
annual meeting to allow nominations from the floor for open offices. 

Checklist for Congregational Meeting: The budget will be presented to the congregation ahead of the meeting. Q&A      
sessions will be offered for people with questions about the budget. Amanda will compile committee reports into an     
annual report. We will need a quorum of 60 people for the meeting.  
 

New Business: 

Puget Sound Energy has presented a plan to switch out all of our old fluorescent lighting fixtures to LEDs. With the rebate 
being offered, our cost would be net zero. PSE will do all the interior work to replace the lights. Timeline will happen    
within the next 4-6 weeks.  

Pat Carrie Smith gave us a report of our 2023 Livestream viewing statistics. Due to low watching numbers on Facebook we 
have discontinued offering the Livestream on Facebook. Livestream will continue on YouTube and the link will be posted 
on FB for delayed viewing opportunities. 

Kathy Khile is looking for help for Lenten soup suppers. She will email the form out to council and other group members to 
help recruit volunteers. 

Worship Committee is recommending that we change Christmas Eve from 3 services to 2, offering a service at 4 pm and    
8 pm. Finding volunteers for 10 pm is difficult, and currently it is the lowest attended. No decisions have been made yet.    
It will be revisited. On another note, a harp ensemble will be playing special music on Feb 18th. The worship committee is 
requesting special funds. It was decided to keep the money in the special music line item for bookkeeping purposes. A 
donation basket may be set out that Sunday morning to help cover the harpist costs. 

Our next regular council meeting will be held February 8 at 6:30 pm. Please have committee reports submitted in advance of 
the meeting. 

The meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Anita Holzemer, Council Secretary 

Council Minutes for January 11, 2024 
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DATES TO CELEBRATE IN 

MARCH 

01 Marv Wold 07 Logan Hanrahan 18 Jacob Devine 27 Cami Mavar 

02 Chelsea Boespflug 10 Mia McCutcheon 18 Amelia Thomas 27 Boyd Veer 

02 David Brosten 10 Joesph Pestar Jr. 19 Malcolm McCutcheon 28 Chase Bondurant 

02 Kirsha Khile 11 MacKenzie Corder 20 Kennedy Costenbader 28 Grace Sullivan 

03 Robert Atterberry 11 Knute Fosso 21 Rob Harstad 29 Kim Etlicher 

03 John Lowrie 12 Ross Atterberry 21 Gunner Keller 29 Anne Hofferth 

03 Larry Nelson 12 Judy Holmes 22 Rebecca Claus 29 Natalie Howey 

04 Marcia Berg 14 Ruben Graves 22 Asher Hrovat 29 Delaney Phelan 

04 Elaine Olsen 17 Mia Kennedy 24 Christine O’Leary 30 Jan Vigre 

04 Amber Writer 17 Tegan Kerr 25 Aksel Hansen 31 Majbritt Hansen 

04 Brooke Writer 17 Bonnie Kerschbaum 26 Kyle Kerr 31 Samuel McFarlin 

05 Anita McCoy 17 Charles DeWitt 26 Owen Ufkes   

06 Dan Khile 18 Janey Dent 27 Matthew Kennedy   

Birthday Blessings 

Wedding Anniversaries 

08 Robert & Sharon Ohm 

14 Malcolm & Susan McCutcheon 

19 Joseph & Stacey Pestar 
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EXECUTIVE BOARD: President 

 President-Elect 

 Council Secretary Julie Jacobson 

 Treasurer Lane Phelan 

   

COMMITTEES: Worship Pat Carrie-Smith 

 Personnel Jeaneen Brogan 

 Education Heather Harrington 

 Youth Michael Sullivan 

 ALC Pre-School Anne Barry 

 Stewardship Don Devine 

 Properties Steve Anderson 

 Fellowship Kathy Khile 

 Outreach Dave White 

 WELCA Representative Jeanette Christensen 

 Legacy Endowment Wayne Olsen, Rod Odergaard, & Julie Jacobson 

 Finance Lane Phelan, Kirk Swanson, & Linda Millo 

 Financial Secretary Linda Millo 

 Synod Assembly Delegates Pastor Peterson & Linda Millo 

 Josephine Home Delegates Pastor Peterson & Linda Millo 

 Camp Lutherwood Representative Kenny Holzemer 

   

2024 Committee Leadership 
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